UNIVERSITY CITY COUNCIL

STUDY SESSION

5th Floor of City Hall

6801 Delmar Blvd
October 26, 2015

5:30 p.m. 

The City Council Study Session was held in the Council Chamber, 5th floor of City Hall, on Monday, October 26, 2015.  Mayor Shelley Welsch called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.  In addition to the Mayor the following members of the Council were present:


Councilmember Paulette Carr 

Councilmember Arthur Sharpe, Jr.

Councilmember Terry Crow

Councilmember Michael Glickert.

Councilmember Rod Jennings - arrived at 5:45 p.m.

Councilmember Stephen Kraft - arrived at 5:50 p.m.
Also in attendance were Lehman Walker, Gary Nelling, Co-Chair of Washington University Advisory Committee along with several members of the committee:  Kevin Taylor, Stephen Selipsky, Steve Stone and Christine Albinson
Mayor Welsch called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.  She asked if there were any changes to the upcoming meeting’s agenda.  City Manager Lehman Walker said he was pulling Bill 9272 under Unfinished Business.
Mr. Walker stated that the Washington University Advisory Committee would provide a summary of their final report with Mr. Gary Nelling giving the presentation.  

Mr. Nelling said the report was on the research and study the committee did about the impact of tax-exempt property of Washington University in University City.  The committee was formed as the result of Resolution 2014-03.  The committee formed five subcommittees:
1. Subcommittee 1 explored, “How much tax revenue is lost to University City taxing entities because of the tax-exempt status of Washington U City properties?”
2. Subcommittee 2 explored, “What taxes does Washington U provide to University City taxing entities?  What does Washington U provide to University City taxing entities that can be measured in dollars?”

3. Subcommittee 3 explored, “What in-kind services does Washington University provide to University City taxing entities?  Are there intangibles that Washington University provides to University City taxing entities?
4. Subcommittee 4 explored, “How does the University City taxing entities’ relationship with Washington University compare with the relationship between other cities with comparable universities which have large tax exempt property holdings such as Brown University, Northwestern University, Rutgers University, Yale University, etc.”

5. Subcommittee 5 explored, “Is there a way to quantify the amount of increased demand on City services that results from Washington University’s ownership and development of tax-exempt property?”

The committee was directed to study the option of increased demand on City services and infrastructure over the next 10 years and recommend ways that University City could be compensated for providing services to Washington University properties that do not pay property taxes.  The final report contains the subcommittee findings and recommendations.  
Mr. Nelling concluded by stating Washington U does wonderful things and they have both the resources and the intelligence to join with U City either financially or through in-kind services to take it to another level, which will help in the kind of development the City would like to see to mitigate its costs.  

Councilmember Crow noted that he had never seen the level of detail and balance in a commission report.  He said he appreciated the time and effort involved in putting together these conclusions and recommendations.  

Councilmember Sharpe agreed with Councilmember Crow’s comments and is looking forward to seeing what the City can do to implement some of the recommendations in the report.  
Councilmember Glickert asked Mr. Nelling to weigh in on what he had alluded to previously, “Parallel Properties” and where you see “Parallel Properties” going.  Councilmember Glickert noted the “Parallel Properties” is the “for-profit” real estate arm of Washington U  Secondly, Councilmember Glickert’s asked who was the City’s point person with Wash U in Governmental Affairs.  Mr. Stone noted he thought Washington University’s motivation in moving properties back onto the tax rolls in Parallel Properties is to take advantage of the historic tax credits by rehabilitating the for-profit properties.  He stated that after five year holding period the property can become tax-exempt again.  Mr. Stone said it would be good if Wash U did put more buildings back on the tax rolls, as the City needs the revenue.  Mr. Selipsky noted that Wash U has been very confidential about their future property plans.  He said Wash U has moved four million dollars’ worth of property in the past year into the taxable category.  Mr. Selipsky said Wash U’s motivation is partially tax-credit and probably sustainable public opinion although this information is not supported by data.  
     Mr. Walker noted that Community Development Director Andrea Riganti is the contact point for in Governmental Affairs with Wash U.

Councilmember Jennings noted how impressed he was with the report also.  
Mayor Welsch asked if the committee, in background study, looked into how much money Washington University  put into renovating buildings in Parkview and how this work increased property values in the Loop.  Mr. Nelling noted that the particular correlation was not addressed.  She asked if Wash U really claimed $36 million dollars for the value of the Loop Trolley as part of its contribution?.  She noted that she thought that was a little high.  Mayor Welsch asked if she could see “By the Numbers” document referenced in the report.  
The Washington University Advisory Committee consisted of the following members:


Raheem Adegboye


Christine Albinson


Jack Breier


Caryn St. Clair


Gary Nelling, Co-Chair


Gregory Pace


Stephen Selipsky


Kristin Sobotka


Steven Stone


Todd Swanstrom


Kevin Taylor


Mae Weston


David Whiteman


Robyn Williams, Co-Chair

The committee’s final report can be found on the City’s website under Public Documents, City Reports.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:25 p.m.
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